Honda f220 tiller manual

Quick Links. Owner's Manual. Tiller Honda F Owner's Manual 31 pages. Page 2 The information
and specifications included in this publication were in effect at the time of approval for printing.
Honda Motor Co. We are certain you will be pleased with your purchase of one of the finest
tillers on the market. We want to help you get the best results from your new tiller and to
operate it safely. And using this tiller safely is an important responsibility. To help you make
informed decisions about safety, we have provided operating procedures and other information
on labels and in this manual. Page 6 Serial Number Locations Inside back cover Other uses can
result in injury to the operator or damage to the tiller and other property. Most injuries or
property damage can be prevented if you follow all instructions in this manual and on the tiller.
For your safety and the safety of others, keep all shields in place when the engine is running.
Read them carefully. If a label comes off or becomes hard to read, contact your Honda servicing
dealer for a replacement. The fuel valve must be in the ON position for the engine to run. After
stopping the engine, turn the fuel valve to the OFF position. Throttle Lever The throttle lever
controls engine speed. Tine speed is controlled by FAST adjusting the throttle lever. It enables
you to compensate for the hardness of the soil. Your safety is your responsibility. A little time
spent in preparation will significantly reduce your risk of injury. Knowledge Read and
understand this manual. Know what the controls do and how to operate them. Familiarize
yourself with the tiller and its operation before you begin using it. Before beginning your
pre-operation checks, be sure the tiller is on a level surface and the engine switch is in the OFF
position. For your safety, do not start or operate the tiller in an enclosed area such as a garage.
Tines are sharp and spin fast. Spinning tines can cut you severely and can amputate body
parts. Turn the engine switch to the ON position. Pull the starter grip lightly until you feel
resistance, and then pull briskly in the direction of the arrow as shown. During operation, if the
machine jerks forward while tilling, press down on the handlebars. Under normal conditions,
use the following procedure. Move the throttle lever to the slowest position. Page Servicing
Your Tiller Remember that an authorized Honda servicing dealer knows your tiller best and is
fully equipped to maintain and repair it. To ensure the best quality and reliability, use only new,
Honda Genuine parts or their equivalents for repair and replacement. However, we cannot warn
you of every conceivable hazard that can arise in performing maintenance. Only you can decide
whether or not you should perform a given task. Failure to properly follow maintenance
instructions and precautions can cause you to be Page Maintenance Schedule 2 Log hours of
operation to determine proper maintenance intervals. Refer to the Honda shop manual for
service procedures. If the fuel level is low, refuel in a well-ventilated area with the engine
stopped. If the engine has been running, allow it to cool first. Never refuel the engine inside a
building where gasoline fumes can reach flames or sparks. Avoid getting dirt or water in the fuel
tank. Remove the oil filler cap. Check the oil level. If it is below the upper limit, fill with the
recommended oil see page 29 to the upper limit. Place a suitable container below the engine to
catch the used oil, and then remove the filler cap, drain plug, and sealing washer. Allow the
used oil to drain completely, and then reinstall the drain plug with a new sealing washer.
Remove the transmission oil level check bolt and sealing washer. The oil should be level with
the lower edge of the oil filler hole. Remove the recoil cover cap nuts and remove the recoil
cover. Remove the fuel tank cap, neck seal, and fan cover. Carefully remove the choke rod from
the choke valve hole as shown. Remove the fuel tank cap. Verify the choke lever is in the
CLOSED position and reinstall the fan cover by inserting the choke rod into the choke valve
hole. Check the filter to be sure it is clean and in good condition. If the filter is dirty, remove the
filter and clean it as described on page If you operate the tiller in very dusty areas, clean the air
filter more frequently than specified in the Maintenance Schedule. Tap the air filter element
several times on a hard surface to remove dirt, or blow compressed air [not exceeding kPa 2.
Disconnect the spark plug cap, and remove any dirt from around the spark plug area. Inspect
the spark plug. A loose spark plug can overheat and damage the engine. Overtightening the
spark plug can damage the threads in the cylinder head. Attach the spark plug cap. Set the
handlebar height in the center position see page The clutch spring should extend 0. In some
areas, it is illegal to operate an engine without a spark arrester. Check local laws and
regulations. A spark arrester is available from Honda servicing dealers. The spark arrester must
be serviced every hours to keep it functioning as designed. Cleaning 1. Wash the tiller,
including the underside. After washing the tiller, wipe dry all accessible surfaces. Start the
engine outdoors, and let it run until it reaches normal operating temperature to evaporate any
water remaining on the engine. While the engine is running, operate the clutch lever to expel
water from the pulleys, belts, and other moving items. You can extend fuel storage life by
adding a gasoline stabilizer that is formulated for that purpose, or you can avoid fuel
deterioration problems by draining the fuel tank and carburetor. Place an approved gasoline
container below the carburetor, and use a funnel to avoid spilling fuel. Loosen the carburetor

drain screw, and then move the fuel valve to the ON position. Gasoline is highly flammable and
explosive. Engine Cylinder 1. Remove the spark plug see page Pour a teaspoon 5 cc of clean
engine oil into the cylinder. Gently pull the starter grip several times to distribute the oil in the
cylinder. Select a well ventilated storage area away from any appliance that operates with a
flame, such as a furnace, water heater, or clothes dryer. A hot engine and exhaust system can
burn you and can ignite some materials. Always turn the engine switch to the OFF position.
Start engine. Fuel filter clogged, carburetor Replace or repair faulty malfunction, ignition
malfunction, components as necessary. Take tiller to an authorized Honda servicing dealer, or
refer to the shop manual. Page Engine Lacks Power Refuel with fresh gasoline p. Tiller is
moving too fast for soil Reduce throttle speed p. You will need these serial numbers when
ordering parts, and when making technical or warranty inquires see page Engine serial number:
Frame serial number: Date purchased Performance will decrease, and fuel consumption will
increase. A very rich mixture will also foul the spark plug and cause hard starting. Operation at
an altitude that differs from that at which this engine was certified, for extended periods of time,
may increase emissions. Page Emission Control System Information Carbon monoxide does
not react in the same way, but it is toxic. We recommend the use of Honda Genuine parts
whenever you have maintenance done. The bar graph is intended to provide you, our customer,
the ability to compare the emissions performance of available engines. It is intended to be used
by a skilled technician. They should be able to answer any question you may have. The Service
Manager or General Manager can help. Page 60 XXXX. Print page 1 Print document 60 pages.
Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload from
disk. Upload from URL. Honda GXV57 engine is powerful, easy to start, and fuel efficient. A
convenient transport wheel swings up to a locked position for tilling. No tools needed! Adjusts
to offer a comfortable operating height, no matter how tall you are. The depth bar makes it easy
to control the depth and speed of the tiller. This helps to improve the performance by working
the soil more thoroughly. Easy to adjust, with no tools needed. Information about Honda's
response to Covid FAT2 Mid-tine tiller. Shop Local. Buy Online. Compare Products. Adjustable
21"or 12" tilling width Outer tines are removable for narrower spaces. Easy storage with folding,
heavy-duty handle. Easy-to-raise, retractable transport wheel A convenient transport wheel
swings up to a locked position for tilling. Quick-adjust 3-position handle Adjusts to offer a
comfortable operating height, no matter how tall you are. Adjustable depth bar The depth bar
makes it easy to control the depth and speed of the tiller. Convenient handle-mounted controls.
Tiller Type Mid tine. Tilling Width 21". Tine Diameter 11". Engine Honda GXV Displacement 57cc.
Air filter dry paper. Fuel capacity 0. Transmission Speeds 1- forward. Tine speed max engine
speed rpm. Transmission Type gear drive. Dimensions LxWxH Dry Weight 53 lb. Residential
warranty 24 months. Furrow Attachment. Side Discs. Serial Number. FAAJ - Common
replacement parts guide FAAJ - How to Videos. F Operation. Connect with Us. Shopping Tools.
Honda Products. Customer Support. Company Info. Quick Links Download this manual. Tiller
Honda F Owner's Manual 31 pages. The information and specifications included in this
publication were in effect at the time of approval for printing. Page 3 We want to help you get
the best results from your new tiller and to operate it safely. This manual contains all the
information on how to do that; please read it carefully. And using this tiller safely is an
important responsibility. To help you make informed decisions about safety, we have provided
operating procedures and other information on labels and in this manual. Page 7: Tiller Safety
Exhaust contains poisonous carbon monoxide, a colorless, odorless gas. Breathing exhaust
can cause loss of consciousness and may lead to death. If you run the tiller in a confined or
even partially enclosed area, the air you breathe could contain dangerous amounts of exhaust
gas. To exhaust gas from building up, provide adequate ventilation. Page 8 Gasoline is
extremely flammable, and gasoliqe vapor can explode. Allow the engine to cool if the tiller has
been in operation. Refuel only outdoors in a well- ventilated area with the engine OFF. Do not
overfill the fuel tank. Never smoke near gasoline, and keep other flames and sparks away. Page
9 Sturdy shoes with aggressive soles provide better traction. Turn Engine Off When Not
Operating the Tiller If you need to leave the tiller for any reason, even just to inspect the area
ahead, always turn the engine off. Slope Operation When tilling on slopes, keep the fuel tank
less than half full to minimize fuel spillage. Read them carefully. If a label comes Honda
servicing dealer for a replacement. The fuel valve must be in the ON position for the engine to
run. After stopping the engine, turn the fuel valve to the OFF position. Choke Lever The choke
lever opens and closes the choke valve in the carburetor. Page Recoil Starter Recoil Starter
Pulling the starter grip operates the recoil starter to crank the engine for starting. Throttle Lever
The throttle lever controls engine speed. Moving the throttle lever in the di- rections shown
makes the engine run faster or slower. Tine speed is controlled by adjusting the throttle lever.
Lift the tiller by the handlebars to roll the tiller on the front wheel. Return the wheel to the raised

position before tilling. Always stop the engine before lowering or raising the wheel. Page Before
Operation For your safety, and to maximize the service life of your equipment, it is very
important to take a few moments before you operate the tiller to check its condition. Be sure to
take care of any problem you find, or have your servicing dealer correct it, before you operate
the tiller. Before beginning your preoperation checks, be sure the tiller is on a level surface and
the engine switch is in the Check the Engine Check the oil level see page For your safety, avoid
starting or operating the tiller in an enclosed area such as a garage. Your tiller's exhaust
contains poisonous carbon monoxide gas which can collect rapidly in an enclosed area and
cause illness or death. Tines are sharp and spin fast. Spinning tines can cut you severely and
can amputate body parts. Wear protective footwear. Keep your hands and feet away from the
tines while the engine is running. Page 19 3. Turn the engine switch to the ON position 4. Pull
the starter grip lightly until you feel resistance, then pull briskly. Do not allow the starter grip to
snap back against the engine. Page Operating The Controls For Tilling If the tines dig in but the
machine will not move forward, move the handlebars from side-to-side. Handlebar Stop the
engine before adjusting the handlebar height. During operation, if the machine jerks forward
while tilling, press down on the handlebars. Under normal conditions, use the following
procedure. Move the throttle lever to the slowest position. Page Servicing Your Honda Tiller
Good maintenance is essential for safe, economical, It will also help reduce air pollution. To
help you properly care for your tiller, the following pages include a maintenanceschedule,
routine inspection procedures, procedures using basic hand tools. Other service tasks that are
more difficult, or require special tools, are best handled by professionals and are normally
performed by a Honda technician or other qualified mechanic. However, we cannot warn you of
every conceivable hazard that can arise in performing maintenance. Only you can decide
whether or not you should perform a given task. Failure to properly follow maintenance
instructions and precautions can cause you to be seriously hurt or killed. Service more
frequently when used in dusty areas. This engine is certified to operate on unleaded gasoline.
Unleaded gasoline produces fewer engine and spark plug deposits and extends exhaust system
life. Avoid getting dirt or water in the fuel tank. This is no cause for concern. Remove the oil
filler cap. Checkthe oil level with the level gauge looking into the filler neck. If the oil level is low,
fill to the upper limit of the level gauge with the recommended oil see page Page Engine Oil
Change Do not discard it in bin or dump it on the ground. With the tiller in a level position, fill to
the upper limit of the level gauge with the recommended oil see page Remove the transmission
oil level check bolt. The oil should be level with the lower edge of the oil filler hole. If you
operate the generator in very dusty areas, clean the air filter more frequently than specified in
the Maintenance Schedule. Tap the air filter element several times on a hard surface to remove
dirt, or blow compressed air [not exceeding the air filter from the air cleaner housing side. Page
Spark Plug Service 5. Install the sparkplug carefully, by hand, to avoid cross-threading. If
installing a new spark plug, tighten t u n after the spark plug seats. A loose spark plug can
overheat and damage the engine. Page Clutch Cable Adjustment Measure the free play at the
lever tip. Free play In some areas, it illegal to operate an engine without a spark arrester. Check
local laws and regulations. A spark arrester is available from Honda servicing dealers. The
spark arrester must be serviced every hours to keep it functioning as designed. Page Storage
Tiller If using agarden hose or pressure washing equipment to clean the tiller, be careful to
avoid getting water on the belts. Spraying water on hot tine shaft bearings can cause them to
from cooling too quickly. Page 40 5. Stop the engine and allow it to cool. After the tiller is clean
and dry, touch up any damaged paint and coat other areas with a light film of oil. Lubricate the
throttle cable core with a silicone Page Fuel Gasoline will oxidize and deteriorate in storage. Old
gasoline will cause hard starting, and it leaves gum deposits that clog the fuel system. If the
gasoline in your tiller deteriorates during storage, you may need to have the carburetor and
other fuel system components serviced or replaced. Place an approved gasoline container
below the carburetor, and use a funnel to avoid spilling fuel. Gasoline is highly flammable and
explosive. You can be burned or seriously injured. Never use gasoline to clean engine Use a
nonflammable solvent. Page Engine Oil Engine Oil 1. Change the engine oil page Remove the
spark plug page Pour a tablespoon 5 4. Pull the starter rope several times to distribute the oil in
the cylinder. Reinstall the spark plug. Select awellventilated storage area away from any
appliance that operates with a flame, such as a furnace, water heater, or producing electric
motor, or where power tools are operated. Page Transporting Position the tiller so it sits flat on
the bed of the transport vehicle. Tie the tiller down with rope or straps. Keep the tie-down rope
or straps away from the controls, adjustment levers, cables, and the carburetor. Engine switch
OFF. Bad fuel; tiller stored with- out treating or draining gasoline, or refueled with bad gasoline.
Alert to stop engine. Fuel filter clogged, carbu- retor malfunction, ignition
malfunction,valvesstuck, etc. Page Engine Lacks Power Honda servicing dealer, or refer to the

shop manual. Possible Cause Correction Air filter clogged. Clean or replace air filter Bad fuel;
tiller stored without treating or drain- ing gasoline, or refueled with bad gasoline. Fuel filter
clogged, carburetor malfunction, ignition malfunction, valves struck, etc. Page Tilling Problems
Check drag bar depth setting. Check tines. Possible Cause Engine speed is too slow to till well.
Tiller is moving fast for soil conditions. Drag bar adjustment set to high. Tines dull, worn, or
dam- Wrong tines installed. Tines installed incorrectly. You will need this serial number when
ordering parts, and when making technical or warranty inquires. Page Carburetor Modification
For High Altitude Operation High altitude performance can be improved by a specific
modifications to the carburetor. If you always operate your tiller at altitudes above 5, feet 1,
meters have your servicing dealer perform this carburetor modification. Page Oxygenated Fuels
Oxygenated Fuels Some conventional gasolines are being blended with alcohol or an ether
compound. These gasolines are collectively referred to as oxygenated fuels. To meet clean air
standards, some areas of the United States and Canada use oxygenated fuels to help reduce
emissions. If you use an oxygenated fuel, be sure it is unleaded and meets the minimum octane
rating requirement. Control of hydrocarbons and oxides of nitrogen is very impor- tant because,
under certain conditions, they react to form photochemical smog when subjected to sunlight.
Carbon monoxide does
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not react in the same way, but it is toxic. Hard starting or stalling after starting. Rough idle.
Misfiring or backfiring under load. Afterburning backfiring. Remove the hang tag before
operating the tiller. Page Specifications 0. You may order them from your Honda tiller dealer.
Shop Manual This manual covers complete maintenance and overhaul procedures. It is
intended to be used by a skilled technician. Page Warranty Service Information When you write
or call, please give us this information: Model and serial numbers see page 47 Name of the
dealer who sold the tiller to you Name and address of the dealer who services your tiller Date of
purchase Check air filter. Tiller outside Each lever function Bolt and nut torque Cables and
wires Engine operation Transmission oil Change engine oil Refer to maintenance schedule page
24 pump octane 0. Print page 1 Print document 60 pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have
an account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL.

